STANDING COMMITTEE

ANNUAL REPORT TO COLLEGE COUNCIL
Clackamas Community College
DUE DATE:    May 1




Submission Date:

	Year:  2009-10
	Committee Name:  Scholarship


	Committee Co-Chairs: Bill Zuelke; Greg Wallwork (Foundation Board)


	Committee Members:  CCC staff:  Darcie Iven, Fayne Griffiths, Janet Meister, Karen Martini, Mindy Brown, Shelley Shaw, Kathy Taylor (ret.)  Foundation Board/donors:  Karen Elardo, Eli Jimenez, Tom Richards, Punky Scott.

	College Council Liaison:  Karen Martini


	Location of Minutes:         F:\1minutes\ 

	Committee Meeting Schedule:  Twice a year and/or as needed

	Committee Rotation Schedule:  As needed and appropriate


	Charge of Committee:  To recommend policy to Clackamas Community College and the Foundation regarding scholarships; to manage and implement selection and recognition of recipients; to recommend scholarship fund raising priorities to the Foundation; and to create and implement activities to recognize donors. 



	Mission Statement of Committee:



	Goals/Objectives for Year:

1. To ensure that scholarship support for deserving students is available and growing.

2. Foundation goal – to provide $600,000 in student support for 2009-2010.

3. To continually evaluate student need, ensuring that the program is on target to meet that need.
4. Making sure that the Miller Foundation challenge is met.




	Other Issues Dealt With, if applicable:

5. Discussion about how to sustain management of the scholarship awarding process, given increased work load on the financial aid folks.  

6. Ditto for advertising and recruiting of scholarship applicants – outreach.  
7. Oversight for the scholarship recognition event and proposal to move it from May to September.


	Outcomes of Year’s Goals and Objectives:


1. The need will always be larger than the resources, so ensuring scholarship support for qualified students will only ever be partially met.

2. The Foundation will be distributing more than $600,000 to students in 09-10 when child care, textbook and emergency grants are added to the $575,000 in scholarship support. 

3. Student need was carefully assessed several years back by task groups from the scholarship committee.  It was not done this year in a methodical manner.

4. The Miller match was met -- $192,000 raised in increased or new scholarship donations towards the $110,000 match requirement.

5. & 6. A shared model among Financial Aid, Foundation and Student Outreach teams was designed to cover the bases in advertising and awarding scholarships.  The timeline was changed, as well, offering a larger window for selection and processing.   

7. Options were assessed and the scholarship reception has been scheduled for September, 2010, welcoming students and honoring their donors at the beginning of the school year.



	Current and Future Issues:
· Continued conversation about streamlining application and awarding process while still maintaining the personal approach and connection between students and donors.  On-line application process is being explored.

· What do we do when the Miller challenge ends?  How do we replace that $110,000?
· Encouraging and receiving applications from students in career/technical fields, especially automotive, welding, manufacturing, areas that attract students who are not as comfortable, perhaps, writing a personal statement/essay.
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